
 

 

Newsletter:  02 34 

A Message from Mrs Denham 
We have had reports from parents that parking has 

become an issue when dropping off and collecting children 

from school. Parents have been obstructing the pavements 

by parking on them, resulting in children then having to 

walk on the road. There have also been occasions when 

drivers have opened their car doors and have knocked 

pedestrians, whilst parking by the pub car park.  Please 

can you take care where you park, during these busy times 

of the day. 

We have had so many sporting events recently its hard to 
keep up! The children as always have been wonderful 
ambassadors  for the school and have ran, swam and 
played their very best. Well done  - we are very proud of 
you all and a huge thank you to the parents who have 
kindly supported these events too.  
Our rounder’s team did amazingly well this week and will 
be representing North Devon at Plymouth. 
 
Our PTA are madly busy organising the Summer Fayre 
themed Country and Western, to be held on July 7th at 
3.15pm on the school field. it looks to be a wonderful event. 
Please come and support them. Today names for the 
Summer Fayre princess, prince and attendants were drawn 
out. We look forward to seeing them at the event: 
Princess -   Ella Surman 
Prince -   Jake Greening 

Attendants -  Éowyn Faulkner, Amy Dunbavin,  
   Emily Kingdon, 
Flower girls -  Kayla MacBryde, Lillie Kemp, 
Paige boys -  Kaiden Williams, Noah Gibson. 

Sports 

What a fantastic week of sport we have had here at 
Bratton. First we went to the North Devon rounders 
competition at Torrington and won! In fact we never lost a 
match. This means next Thursday we are off to Plymouth 
to represent North Devon at the Devon Schools Summer 
Games. Never had we had a year whereby we have been 
to both the Winter and Summer School Games, so this is a 
marvellous achievement for a school!  
Next we had the Torrington Aquathlon. Twenty three brave 
children took on this challenge and did remarkably well 
under tough conditions. More than ten other schools 
participated and we were so proud of everyone. Results 
have been sent through and after a quick look as a school, 
Bratton were fourth in the boys year 3 and 4, sixth in the 
girls year 5 and third in the boys year 6 – well done 
everyone!. All results sheets are on the table underneath 
the PE display for you to see, but an amazing well done to 
the Greening boys, Thomas won his race overall followed 
closely by Cameron in 2

nd
!  Amy Dunbavin made top ten by 

coming 6
th
 overall another fantastic achievement and Jake 

Greening came tenth overall so a massive well done to him 
too! 
Sports Day will be held at the Sports Club on Thursday 

29th June. We aim to start at 1.00pm. Please ensure your 

child has their coloured House Group t-shirt ready. Thank 

you once again to all our sponsors we have now ordered all 

the medals and we are looking forward to a lovely 

afternoon of sport! 

Certificates 

 

In our assembly this week certificates were 

awarded to:  

Sierra-Jane Waller, Billie-Jean Sanders, 

Jaydon Lindon, Willow Corriveau, Thomas 

and Cameron Greening. 

Book Track Awards were presented to 

Summer Comer and Bella Spears. 

Well done to you all we are very proud of 

you.  

Happy Birthday! 

Ruby Fisher 

Notices 

ROUNDERS club has to be cancelled this 

Monday. 

Music Tuition 
Kay Lapish – can offer tuition for Clarinet, Sax-
ophone and Flute. For more information 
please contact the school office. 
 
Football Crazy This year the Football      

Tournament will take place at the Recreation 

Ground in Bratton Fleming from Wednesday 

26th July to Friday 28th July from 6.30pm to 

8.30pm. Entry forms are available in the 

school office. 

PRIDE IN ALL WE DO 
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01598 710337 

adminb@gatewayfed.org.uk 
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All cheques made payable to D.C.C 



PRE-SCHOOL 
Once again we have made use of the wonderful summer weather with trips over to the play park in the   
village. On the way we found some creepy crawlies to have a look at and investigate, counting how many 
legs they have and ensuring they are in a safe environment. The rising 5s spent their first afternoon over at 
the reception class and all had a fantastic time. 
Pre-School is open between 8am and 5pm, Monday to Friday. We accept Early Years Funding where 3/4yr 
olds can access 15 hours of childcare a week.  From September 2017, we are also offering the 30 hour free 
childcare entitlement where you can access an additional 15hrs funding a week. We are also an approved 
setting to accept 2 year old funding for 2yr olds. If you would like to arrange a visit or find out more about 
our setting at Fawn Lodge, please contact us on 01598 710019, visit our website at www.brattonflemingpre-
school.co.uk or email us at: - preschoolbf@gmail.com We look forward to welcoming you. 
 
BRATTON FLEMING SPORTS CLUB:  
THIS SATURDAY 17th June Quiz/Curry Night 7pm prompt, £5 per person (includes a curry supper) Teams 
of 4-6 to book a table please contact Annie on 07855878166 All proceeds towards renewing the club's car-
pets 
 
Saturday 8th July Live Band - The Garden Club 9pm 
Saturday 29th July Mid-Summer Mayhem!!  PopUp Night Club returns *FREE Admission* Kids Glow Par-
ty 6.30pm-8pm Adults 9pm-1am BBQ 
Saturday 12th August we have local band Bad Seed playing live from 9pm 
We have the following sports and facilities available:  Football, Cricket, Pool, Skittles, Tennis, Table Tennis, 
Snooker and a function room available for hire.   We are open Monday-Thursday 5.30pm-
11pm Friday, Saturday and Sunday5pm-11pm (Friday Happy Hour 5pm-7pm!!)  Open earlier when sporting 
activities are on.  Membership prices £15 per family (with a max 2 adults any number of under 16s) £7.50 
per adult, £3 per junior (under 16s) 
Membership runs from 1st November each year. For further information pop into the club or call: 01598 
710865 or Annie 07855878166.  Also find us on facebook. 
KIDS FOOTBALL: every Monday 6pm-7pm at Bratton Fleming Sports Club football pitch for ages 5-13yrs 
please wear shin pads! you can find us on facebook for further updates!  
THE KABIN: (situated in the Sports Club car park) we hire out this wonderful space for children's birthday 
parties, band practice, village groups, all at very reasonable rates, for hire contact Annie 
on 07855878166  LIKE us on FACEBOOK (The Kabin) 
Friday Klub - Youth Club open on the following Fridays: 23rd June, 7th & 21st July 6pm-8pm for ages 7-
15yrs at the Kabin FREE ADMISSION.  

Our P.T.A  
Club 59  

Congratulations to Diane Kent who won £23.50 with number 2. 

 

Sports Day - 29th June at the Sports Club. 

Helpers needed and donations of pavlovas please. 

 

Summer Fayre  

Country and Western theme. 

Helpers needed to set up, run the stalls and pack away.  

Donations of sweets and cakes needed please.  
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BABY AND TODDLER GROUP   
Lots of fun outside in the garden, the children enjoyed the sand tray out for the first time this year. 
We meet in the Village Hall between 9.30am and 11.30am every Wednesday and welcome babies and 
toddlers from birth to 5 years. Children can enjoy free play, story time, craft activities and sing-along.  For 
further information, please contact Bratton Fleming Pre-School on 01598 710019 
 
LEANNE FOSTER FITNESS TRAINER Ladies fitness and toning classes now running at the Kabin.  
Every Tuesday and Sunday @ 7pm-7.45pm. Booking essential as spaces are limited and the classes 
have become extremely popular. 45 minute class £5 per class. Please contact Leanne 
on 07789995048/01598710016 or email leannefosterfitness@gmail.com   
 
LIFE DRAWING GROUP every Thursday at The Kabin 7.30-9pm £6 a session (no obligation to attend 
every week) this is a self-taught session you just turn up and draw. We are a friendly group of mixed ag-
es and abilities, materials available if you would like to give Life Drawing a go. Further info contact 
Louise 07758077089email: brattonfleminglifedrawing@gmail.comor join our Facebook (Bratton Fleming 
Life Drawing Group) www.brattonfleminglifedrawing.wordpress.com 
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